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Dear Community Members,
I know all of us are deeply saddened by the tragic event that occurred in Connecticut on Friday.  As rational people we struggle to understand actions that are totally irrational and try to make sense of explanations that never will.   

When we see the faces of the innocent children, the victims of this tragedy, we can’t help but see the faces of our own students.  When we hear of the heroic principal and teachers risking their lives to save students, we feel the pain and sympathize with those who knew and worked with these brave individuals.  For all of us our hearts are filled with sorrow and as a community we offer our thoughts and prayers to the families in Newtown. 
Our staff does an excellent job of having “the pulse” of their school and over the next few days will be paying extra attention to how the students are reacting to this tragedy.  If any child seems to be overly upset or concerned about this event, please know that we have outstanding resources available in our schools and students can talk with our highly-trained professional team of Social Workers and Psychologists.
Throughout our district we will be keeping the following in mind: 
· Age appropriate discussion in the right classroom context will most likely occur but should not dominate the conversation of the day. This is especially true in the elementary grades where any in-depth conversation is best left to the parents.  

· With younger students it is important to make sure they feel safe at school; we will remind them:
- That although this was a very tragic event that has made us all very sad, it did not   happen  at one of our schools, it did not happen in Dearborn, it occurred in another part of our country. 
- Although adults and the news are talking a lot about this tragedy, this is rare and    nothing like this has ever happened here. 

- Policemen, parents, teachers, and all school staff are here to keep them safe.  

As always we want to work with our parents to create the safest possible learning environment.  We ask that parents keep the following tips in mind: 

· Over-exposure to this horrible event at home may lead to students feeling distressed, overwhelmed, and frightened.  It is important to limit the amount of exposure to this event, especially younger children.  

· 24 hour news channels will show the same footage over and over.  For younger children they may not be able to understand that this event happened once and is not happening again and again. 

· School is a safe place and we do have security procedures in place. 
As a district it is important for parents to know that we continually work to ensure the safety of students and staff during the school day.  We have always and will continue to follow these procedures: 
· All staff must have their ID on them at all times and it should be visible.
· All visitors must sign in at the main office and receive a visitor’s pass.
· Students and staff are not to open any exterior doors for anyone.

· As required, all schools practice their emergency drills throughout the year.
· All schools do have a detailed security/crisis plan in place and it is reviewed each year. 

· The district has an excellent relationship with the police department and works closely with them to review security protocol and procedures.
We have been in contact with the Dearborn Police Chief and he has informed us that there will be a stepped up police presence around our schools over the next few days.  

In the days ahead there will be much discussion about what we as a nation can do to try and stop these types of tragedies from occurring again. I’m sure that there will also be opportunities to support the families and community of Newtown. I hope that all of us personally, and as a district, can be involved in these activities. Although time may mend the wound that shattered this quiet community, those who were lost will never be forgotten. 
Please know that by working together we will ensure that all of our schools continue to be a safe place for students to learn and achieve.  

Regards,
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French: Les écoles de Dearborn vous offrent le service de traduction sans aucune condition. Si vous souhaitez avoir le service gratuit pour comprendre le
contenu de ce document, priére d'appeler le bureau de Services aux Etudiants 827-3005. Spanish: Las escuelas de Dearbom aceptan la afirmacion de un
padre que ¢l o ella necesita ayuda con el idioma sin necesidad de corroboracion adicional. Para obtener ayuda gratuita con la comprension del contenido
de este documento, por favor llame a la oficina de Servicios de los Estudiantes 827-3005 para recibir asistencia de traduccion / interpretacion

Italian: Scuole Dearborn accettare I'affermazione di un genitore che Iui o lei ha bisogno di assistenza lingua senza bisogno di ulteriori conferme. Per aiuto

con la comprensione del contenuto di questo documento, si prega di chiamare I'ufficio Student Services 827-3005 per la traduzione / interpretazione di
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Romanian: Scolile orasului Dearborn accepta orice declaratie parinteasca care atesta nevoia copilul de assistenta cu limba engleza fara nici o dovada

suplimentara. Daca aveti nevoie sa intelegeti acest document da-ti telefon la oficiul serviciilor scolare la numarul 827-3005 pentru a primi asistenta cu
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